THE ADMINISTRATOR OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY



WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

SEP 1 9 2016

Mr. David W. DeBruin Partner Jenner & Block LLP 1099 New York Avenue, NW Suite 900 Washington, D.C. 20001-4412

Dear Mr. DeBruin:

I am responding to your October 15, 2013, petition to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency for reconsideration of the final rulemaking, "Regulation of Fuels and Fuel Additives: 2013 Renewable Fuel Standards," 78 FR 49794, August 15, 2013. In your petition you requested reconsideration with respect to eligibility requirements for small refinery exemptions.

The EPA has carefully reviewed your petition and the information available on the issues you raised. For reasons discussed in the enclosed response, the EPA is denying your petition for reconsideration.

We thank you for your interest in these issues, and the EPA looks forward to working with you and other stakeholders as we continue to implement the Renewable Fuel Standard program.

Should you have any questions, please contact Paul Argyropoulos, my colleague in the Office of Transportation and Air Quality, at (202) 564-1123 or argyropoulos.paul@epa.gov.

Sincerely,

Gina McCarthy

Enclosure